ISLAND HEIGHTS BOARD OF EDUCATION

ISLAND HEIGHTS, NEW JERSEY

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES, MONDAY, APRIL 30, 2018
MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE BUDGET of the Board of Education of the Borough of Island Heights, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey held on Monday, May 3, 2018.

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by Mrs. Frankovich  in the Island Heights School Board Meeting Room.  Mrs. Frankovich led the group in the flag salute.  

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Sara Bornebusch, Wayne Cimorelli,  Maureen DeSanto, Kate Frankovich, Bob King, Bob MacNeal and Courtney Parks
MEMBERS ABSENT: None
ALSO PRESENT:  Tim Rehm, Superintendent, Frank Frazee, School Business Administrator and Lil Brendel, Board Secretary 

In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act of the State of New Jersey, adequate notice of this meeting of the Board of Education was provided in the following manner:
On Monday, April 9, 2018 advance written notice of this meeting was delivered to the Asbury Park Press and was posted at the Island Heights Grade School. On Thursday, April 12, 2018 the notice was published in the Asbury Park Press. 
Mr. Frazee presented the 2018-19 budget. 
Upon motion of Mr. MacNeal  seconded by Mr. King the following resolution was approved:
APPROVE THE 2018-19  BUDGET
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the 2018-19 budget. 
	
	General Fund
	Special Revenues
	Debt Service
	Total

	2018-19 Total Expenditures
	 2,367,205
	59,206
	 253,035
	2,679,446

	
	
	
	
	

	Less:  Anticipated Revenues:               
	
	
	
	  

	        
	
	
	
	

	        State Aid
	   299,080
	
	   61,959
	   361,039

	        Special Revenues
	      
	59,206
	
	     59,206

	        Miscellaneous
	       5,000
	
	
	       5,000

	        Surplus
	    111,643
	
	 107,001
	  218,644

	
	
	
	  
	

	Taxes to be Raised
	1,951,482
	
	   84,075
	2,035,557


ROLL CALL:

AYES:  Mrs. Bornebusch, Mr. Cimorelli, Mrs. DeSanto, Mrs. Frankovich, Mr. King, Mr. MacNeal

and Mrs. Parks 
PUBLIC COMMENT: No public comment.
The Board of Education members thanked Mr. Frazee and Mr. Rehm for a sound budget and were pleased with the financial position the District is in.

Upon motion of Mr. King seconded by Mr. Cimorelli the meeting was adjourned at 6:22 p.m.

RESPECTULLY SUBMITTED:

Lil Brendel, Board Secretary

Approved: LB 5/23/18
